El Dorado County

Chief Administrative Office

Interoffice Memorandum

DATE: December 15, 2014

TO: Parks and Recreation Commission

FROM: Byron Saylor

SUBJECT: Signage on the SPTC Corridor

The Parks and Recreation Commission requested staff report on the number of signs needed for the 2.2 miles identified on the Sacramento Placerville Transportation Corridor (STPC) at the November 13, 2014 meeting.

Staff used the signage plan developed by the ad hoc signage committee. The 2.2 mile section identified is from the El Dorado Station to Greenstone Road. There were 156 signs identified in this section, 35 signs are for rail use. 12 signs are road signs and need to be coordinated with Community Development Agency-Transportation Division.

109 signs were identified for trail use. This does not reflect trail mileage markers or Adopt a Trail signs. Of these signs 24 are required by law, 45 are recommended for safety and 40 are informational signs. The chart below identifies the type of sign and for which use. The sign identification is attached to this memo.

Sign Type	Rail	Trail
Required	13,14,21,22	1,3,5
Safety		8,11,15,16,18,19,20
Informational		2,7,12,17

Currently there is no funding for trail or rail signage. Staff will obtain prices for signs that are required by law first. Rail signs are the responsibility of the Museum program and/or Transportation. Staff will need to discuss rail signs with the Transportation Division and their ability to fund. Trail signage the responsibility of the Parks Division, once the costs for trail signage is determined, staff will evaluate the funding options. Costs will be evaluated during the FY15/16 budget process.